BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY
Regular Meeting March 31, 2017

The regular meeting of the Board of Public Works and Safety of the City of Shelbyville, Indiana,
was held in the Council Chambers of City Hall on Friday, March 31, 2017, at 8:30 A.M. Mayor
DeBaun was absent, and the Board wished him well on his trip overseas. Mr. Finkel presided.

Mr. Williams moved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting held on March 21, 2017,
and Mr. Finkel seconded. The motion was carried on a 2-0 voice vote.

Mr. Williams moved to approve the claims as presented, and Mr. Finkel seconded. The motion
was carried on a 2-0 voice vote.

There was no old business.

Under new business, Police Chief Mark Weidner requested permission to fill a vacancy. The
new person worked as a Police Officer in the Indianapolis Public Schools, and he asked to join
the Shelbyville Police Department. His name is Travis Kempton. Mr. Williams moved to
approve the request, and Mr. Finkel seconded. The motion was carried on a 2-0 voice vote.

Speaking on behalf of Mt. Pisgah Baptist Church, Building and Plan Commission Director
Bryant Niehoff, requested permission to place 22 yard card signs across the community. The
Church wants to advertise its musical/drama the weekend of Easter Sunday, from April 14
through April 16. The signs would then be removed after that time. Mr. Williams moved to
approve the request, and Mr. Finkel seconded. The motion was carried on a 2-0 voice vote.

City Engineer Matt House gave a road map inventory update. He had two more roads to add to
the transfer that were done a couple of weeks ago. He said they would be removed from the City
inventory to the County inventory because the County already maintains them. The Boggstown
Road will remain in the County’s inventory, according to Matt. Mr. Williams moved to approve
the road transfers to the County, and Mr. Finkel seconded. The motion was carried on a 2-0
voice vote.

Street Commissioner Jennifer Jones asked the Board to approve the one recycling bin bid opened.
last week to Best Equipment, whose bid was $255,900.00. She said it would probably take six to
eight weeks before we receive them. She said Shares employees have assembled recycling bins
in the past, and they will help with the assembly and warehousing. Mr. Williams moved to
approve the request, and Mr. Finkel seconded. The motion was carried on a 2-0 voice vote.
Jennifer also wanted to remind everyone that the City’s spring clean-up would be held next
week, for one week only.

Mr. Finkel opened and read six sealed bids for the overlay and resurfacing of streets in the City.
The following companies, along with their bid amounts, are listed below:

Midwest Paving $230,305.36
. Robertson Paving $206,276.20
Grady Brothers $226,128.32
Dave O’Mara Contractor’s  $204,738.02
Milestone $217,779.00
Crim & Sons $185,501.00

Mr. Williams moved to take the bids under advisement, and Mr. Finkel seconded. The motion
was carried on a 2-0 voice vote.

There being no further business, Mr. Williams moved to m&oﬁs.\&
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